NOTICE OF CORRECTION
OFFICE OF THE STATE FIRE MARSHAL (OSFM)
CALIFORNIA CODE OF REGULATIONS, TITLE 19

The Office of the State Fire Marshal Notice of Proposed Action (NOPA) for OSFM’s amendments concerning regulations relating to Automatic Extinguishing Systems and Certifications was originally published in the November 4 Notice Register 2022, 44-Z, p. 1295. The Notice of Second Additional Written Comment Period (OAL Notice File No. Z-2023-0605-01) was issued June 16, 2023, contains an error, which mistakenly stated that the first additional written comment period was December 23, 2023, through January 9, 2023. The Notice should have provided the following information:
The first additional written comment period for this action was:
December 23, 2022, through January 9, 2023
The complete text of the Notice, the Addendum to the Initial Statement of Reasons, the Express Terms (TEXT), and any other materials concerning this rulemaking are available on the Office of the State Fire Marshal’s website for this rulemaking at:
https://osfm.fire.ca.gov/divisions/code-development-and-analysis/title-19-development/   under the tab titled: (AES) Automatic Extinguishing Systems and Certifications – Fee Increases

Any inquiries regarding this correction should be made to the following:
Eireann Flannery 
CAL FIRE / Office of the State Fire Marshal 
715 ‘P’ Street, Suite 900 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
Title19Regulations@fire.ca.gov 
Phone: (916) 531-7650
